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CHURCH ANNOUNCEMENTS  
Monthly Dates: 

 
Senior Lunch ï Tues. Sept. 2nd    
12 PM / Fellowship Hall 

*** 
While Weôre Waiting ï Thurs. 
Sept. 10th 7:PM / Medina Library 
 
Medina Radio Club ï Thurs. 
Sept.10th 10AM / Fellowship Hall 

*** 
Tessa & Mathews Wedding 
Shower ï Sun. Sept. 13th 12:30 to 
2PM/ Fellowship Hall 

*** 
Newsletter submission Deadline -  
Fri. Sept. 18th  

*** 
Big Rock Mini-Triathlon 
At 3rd Crossing 2107 
Sat. Sept. 19th 8:00 AM 

*** 
Medina Community Choir 
Practice: 
Starts Mon., Sept 21st 6:30 PM / 
Core Weekly now. 

*** 
Annual Cabrito BBQ: 
Sun. Oct. 4th 11:30AM ï 2:30PM  
/ Medina Community  
Center 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Weekly Dates: 
 
Community Choir Practice: 
Weekly starting 9/21 
Mons., 6:30PM / The Core 

**** 
Menõs Bible Study:  
Tues., 7AM / The Core 

**** 
Food, Fellowship & Games:  
Fris. 1PM / Fellowship Hall 

**** 
Young Womenõs Bible Study: 
Tues., 6PM / Core 

**** 
Young Menõs Bible Study: 
Tues., 6PM / Classroom #7 

**** 
Womenõs Community Bible 
Study: Weds., 10AM / The Core 

**** 
Core Family Fellowship: 
Weds., 5:30PM / 3rd Crossing 
2107 

**** 
Prayer Group: Weds., 6:00PM / 
On-Line: Medina.link/prayer 

**** 
Alcoholic Anonymous:  
Thurs., 7PM / Cottage 

**** 
Fun, Food & Games:  
Friôs. 1PM / Fellowship Hall 

**** 
Agape/Thrift Store:  
Sat.ôs 10AM ï 2PM / Cottage  

Medina 
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¶ ¶ ¶ 

Medina United  

Methodist Church  
263 Reed Ave., /ȭɶ.ȭɯ!ÖßɯƖƔƜ 

Medina, TX 78055 

 

Phone: (830) 589-2646 

Fax:: (839)-589-2646 

E-Mail: info@medinaumc.org  

www.medinaumc.org  

 

Service Times  
ɈɯɈɯɈ 

Sunday School 

Craddock Cottage & Prayer 

room (Adults) 10:00AM  

 

Sunday School  

In the Education Bldg.  

(Elementary, Jr. High & High 

school) 10:00AM 

 

Nursery  

In the Education Bldg.,  

10:45 ɬ 12 pm  

* Contact Katie Stegemueller  

(830) 460-0147 if you need 

nursery coverage during 

Sunday School  

 

Worship Sundays  

11:00 A.M. 

 

The Core House Ministry / Co-contributor,  

13971 Hwy 16, Medina TX. 78055, 830-589-3589. 

mailto:info@medinaumc.org
http://www.medinaumc.org/
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                    FROM THE HEART OF BILL                     

 

 
 

From the Heart of Pastor Bill 

I am so blessed to be in ministry with you at Medina Church.  I can't believe that it's been almost 18 years since I 
became your pastor! 

A lot of wonderful things have happened over those years. And thankfully, our church continues to be both physically 
and spiritually healthy despite COVID-19.    

When we were first hit with COVID-19 just 24 weeks ago, we rose to the challenge, and together, we responded to 
this threat.  We handled it to the best of our ability with the information we were given.  

Initially, we did what was recommended, which was to shut down our services and stop assembling together.  We 
responded to this problem proactively.  Among other things, we initiated the "live-feed" of our service so everyone 
could watch online.  As you will remember, at that time it was everyone's goal to "flatten the curve." We did our part 
to make that happen.    

Unfortunately, during these past months, our government "experts" and the CDC (U.S. Centers for Disease Control) 
have repeatedly proven to be inaccurate, and undependable sources of both information and recommendations.   

For example, first, they told us that masks donôt help, then they changed their mind and insisted that we wear 
masks.  Similarly, their initial projections and their reports of the death rate were alarming, now we see that the 
actual numbers are much lower; still a concern, of course, but not the emergency that was first reported.  The CDC 
now acknowledges that only 6% of the reported COVID-19 deaths can actually be attributed to the virus.1  Therefore, 
the actual death rate is significantly lower than the 180,000 people the news media was reporting.  

 
To put this in perspective, the CDC estimated that the death rate for the 2019-2020 seasonal flu to be between 
24,000 and 62,000. 2   Of course, we grieve for the lives lost to COVID-19 and other causes of death over this past 
year.  Our prayers go out for these families and friends.   
 
Nevertheless, we need to acknowledge that with physical life, comes physical death.  At some point, our life on this 
earth will end. (Fortunately, for those who have accepted Jesus' gift of salvation, death is not the end of the story.) 
 
While it is irresponsible to live in such a way as to end our life prematurely, at this point, in my opinion, we need to 
realize that we have been operating on false information.  It is time for us to get back to living life.  This includes, 
in fact, especially includes, attending church.  
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                    THE HEART OF BILL Cont.õd     

We need to be prudent and take precautions, but we cannot live in fear.  Here in the Great State of Texas, every 
day, 10 people die in car accidents.  While tragic, we are still willing to drive our car.   
 
Why is church attendance any different?  There are risks to everything we do in life, but we can't let these fears 
control how we live our life. Fear is placing your faith in the ñWhat-ifs.ò 
 
For us, this means, it's time for us to get back to church.  
 
The writer of Hebrews writes, ñé and let us consider one another in order to stir up love and good works, NOT 
FORSAKING THE ASSEMBLING OF OURSELVES TOGETHER as is the manner of some, but exhorting one 
another, and so much the more as you see the Day approaching.ò  (Hebrews 10:24-25) 
 
For us here at MUMC, it is time for us to come together again.  

Of course, letôs use our God-given common sense in how we do it.  If you feel sick, or if you have serious underlining 
health issues, then stay home.  But letôs not live in FEAR!   

As II Timothy 1:7 reminds us, "God has not given us a spirit of fear; but of power, and of love, and of sound 
mind." 
   
I'm reminded of the Bill Gather song, ñBecause He Lives, I Can Face Tomorrow."  The lyrics remind us, "Because 
He Lives, all fear is gone.  Because I know He holds the future, and life is worth the Living, just because He lives.ò    
 
Let's embrace the Apostle Paul's injunction that he so clearly stated in Hebrews 10:24-25.  It is our duty to God that 
we assemble as a church community.  Itôs time for us to LIVE life fully, and FEARLESSLY.   
 
I hope to see you at church this coming Sunday! 
 
We have been blessed by God, that He has given us the honor of serving Him in a time such as this.   
 
With love from your pastor, Bill 
 
References 
1  https://www.cdc.gov/nchs/nvss/vsrr/covid_weekly/index.htm?#Comorbidities 
2   https://www.cdc.gov/flu/about/burden/preliminary-in-season-estimates.htm  
3  https://www.nsc.org/road-safety/safety-topics/fatality-estimates# 
Other Resources 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=S3nL1kjvL9s 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=U2S9DnnguXY 

 

 

https://www.cdc.gov/nchs/nvss/vsrr/covid_weekly/index.htm?#Comorbidities
https://www.cdc.gov/flu/about/burden/preliminary-in-season-estimates.htm
https://www.nsc.org/road-safety/safety-topics/fatality-estimates
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=S3nL1kjvL9s
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=U2S9DnnguXY
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Where Are You Going? 
Heidi Klaassen 

 
It is triathlon season for us.  One aspect of the triathlon is switching between the disciplines: swimming to biking to 
running.  This is called the TRANSITION, or T1 and T2 (two transitions.)  As most things in life, this is easier said 
than done, or as I like to say, it preaches well.  After you are finished swimming, you are wet, you are breathing hard, 
sometimes you are dizzy.  It would be nice to rest, but it is a race, so the longer you take transitioning, the longer it 
takes you to finish!  So, on go the bike shoes as water drips from your hair and suit while trying to catch your breath. 
Welcome to the transition! 
 
 Some tasks in life are easier than others but looking ahead is crucial to forward movement.  One good question is, 
ñWhere are you going?ò  It is hard to navigate a journey if you do not know what direction you are headed.  Perhaps 
you do not know and are allowing this life to push and pull you at will.  That is a painful and unfulfilling place to be.  
Surrendering your life to Jesus Christ allows His Holy Spirit to breath His life into your brokenness and bring healing.  
Sure, you will not be the same, but isnôt that what you are longing for? 
 
ñLet us run with patience the race that is set before us, looking unto Jesus, the author and finisher of our 
faith. Hebrews 12:2ò 
 
Although our life this side of heaven is not a race that is won by finishing first or getting the most done, it is run, 
nonetheless.  Having direction is such a blessing and I am so grateful for it.  
 
A transition from a life lived for yourself, to a life lived for Christ is the greatest transition ever.  Do not wait any longer 
to enter this race of life with the Lord Jesus Christ. 
 
ñSet your affections on things above and not of things of this earth.  Colossians 3:2ò 
 
2 Peter 1:3,9a According as his divine power has given unto us all things that pertain unto life and 
godliness, through the knowledge of him that has called us to glory and virtue.  But he that lacks these 
things is blind and cannot see afar off.ò 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

THE CORE TESTIMONY   

WEDNESDAY EVENINGS CORE FELLOWSHIP 

2107 (3rd crossing)  

5:30 Swim, 6:30 Eat, &:00 Sing/Pray, 7:30 Go Home 2107 (3rd crossing)  
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NEWS  

BIRTH NOTICE  
  

Welcome Alejandro Daniel Luna  
 

Born August 19, 2020  
to Yatziri & Val Luna 
6 lbs 3 oz, 18 Ĳó Long 

DEATH NOTICES  
 
Jack (Corky) McHaney  died on 
Tuesday Aug. 18, 2020 after having 
suffered another stroke.  He passed 
on the day of his anniversary with 
his late wife, Virgie.  Services for 
Corky will be held at a date in the 
future to be announced later by his 
family.  Condolences may be sent to 
his family at his home address: 1257 
FM 337, Medina, TX. 78055. 
 
Dan William Mathews , the 56 yr. 
old son of Mary Ellen Mathews, 
died tragically on July 24, 2020.  He 
was buried in Jacksonville, TX. On 
Aug. 7th.  Condolences may be sent 
to Mary Ellen at: 37 Longsford, San 
Antonio, TX. 78209 or You may 
donate to: The Dan Mathews 
memorial Scholarship Fund , send to 
MUMC.  
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NEWS 

SERVANTS NEEDED 

Nursery: Contact Katie Stegemueller 

830-460-0147 / Katie.BOC1@gmail.com 

Media/Sound:  
Contact Pastor Bill Stegemueller 

Kitchen Helpers:  Contact Nancy Bailey 

210-771-0558 /  npb1974@icloud.com 

Looking for a  

Chain Link Fence Contractor 
Taking bids soon, for more info.  

Text Richard Myers 830-688-1746 
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COMMUNITY NEWS 

ANNUAL CABRITO BBQ  

Take-out will be available if there are any elderly 

folks who do not want to get out of their vehicles.  

Please choose from the menu listed above.  

Someone will pick-up your menu, put your plate 

together and bring it out to you. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Medina 

Community Choir 

Will restart on  

Mon., Sept. 21st at 6:30pm 

(and every Monday after that) 

at The Core 

We will be singing  

ñThe Seven Noels - 

Songs to Light the Worldò  

by Pepper Choplin 
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WEDDING  NEWS 
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EVENT NEWS  

Youõre Invited to: 

The Big Rock Mini Triathlon 

8 a.m. Sat. Sept. 19th 

FM 2107  at the  

3rd River Crossing 

 

250 Meter Swim 

7 Mile Bike Ride 

2.4 Mile Run 

 

Come Watch, Help or  

P A R T I C I P AT E ! 

Questions? 

Heidi Klaassen 

(830) 460-1885 


